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SSA Announces 2018 
Social Security Wage 

Base 
The Social Security Administration (SSA) has announced a correction to its previously 
issued announcement regarding the wage base for computing the Social Security tax in 
2018.  

The corrected amount is $128,400.  

The Federal Insurance Contributions Act (FICA) imposes two taxes on employers, 
employees, and self-employed workers, and for Old Age, Survivors and Disability 
Insurance (OASDI; commonly known as the Social Security tax), and the other for 
Hospital Insurance (HI; commonly known as the Medicare tax).  

There is a maximum amount of compensation subject to the OASDI tax, but no 
maximum for HI.  

In October 2017 the SSA announced that for 2018, the FICA tax rate for employers will 
be 7.65%, 6.2% for OASDI and 1.45% for HI.  

The SSA has also issued a corrected OASDI maximum for 2018.  

The new amount for 2018 based on updated wage data reported to Social Security, is 
$128,400.  

The increase to $128,400 from $127,200 will increase employee Social Security Taxes 
by $91.80 for 2018.  
 
Total Social Security Taxes each employee can pay is now $9,822.60. 
 
Medicare Taxes have no limit and is charged as stated above at the rate of 1.45% on all 
wages or self-employed income. 
 

And then there is the new gas tax in California. 



____________ 

We here at Muffoletto & Company believe that the more informed you 
are in regards to the rules and regulations that affect you the more we 

can be of service. 
Should you have questions relating to any tax or financial matters call 

at  
(818) 346-2160,  

or you can visit us on the web at  
www.petemcpa.com! 

 
 

Providing individuals, small businesses, corporations, 
partnerships, professionals, and other business entities with the 

necessary guidance and answers for a complex world.  
 

IMPORTANT NOTICE 

The contents of this email and any attachments to it may contain privileged and confidential information from Muffoletto & 
Company. 

This information is only for the viewing or use of the intended recipient. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby 
notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution or use of, or the taking of any action in reliance upon, the information 
contained in this e-mail, or any of the attachments to this e-mail, is strictly prohibited and that this e-mail and all of the 
attachments to this e-mail, if any, must be immediately returned to Muffoletto & Company or destroyed and, in either case, this 
e-mail and all attachments to this e-mail must be immediately deleted from your computer without making any copies hereof.  

If you have received this e-mail in error, please notify Muffoletto & Company by e-mail immediately. 

To ensure compliance with Treasury Department regulations, we wish to inform you that, unless expressly stated otherwise 
in this communication (including any attachments) any tax advice that may be contained in this communication is not 
intended or written to be used, and cannot be used, for the purpose of (i) avoiding tax-related penalties under the Internal 
Revenue Code or applicable state or local tax law provisions or (ii) promoting, marketing or recommending to another party 
any tax-related matters addressed herein.  

If you prefer not to remain on our email lists, please let us know. We will remove you as soon as you 
notify us. 

You may do so by emailing us at 
pete@petemcpa.com 
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